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Founded in 1853 and the oldest synagogue in Harrisburg, Temple Ohev Sholom is a diverse and inclusive Reform Jewish 
Congregation in Central Pennsylvania. We support one another throughout the cycles of life. We foster and encourage 

spiritual growth, lifelong learning, social opportunities, and connections, and Tikkun Olam—healing the world.



APRIL CALENDAR
April 2		  6:00pm		 Confirmation +
April 3		  6:30pm		 Choir Rehearsal
April 4		  6:00pm		 Better Together Program First Friday Dinner 
April 4		  7:00pm		 Shabbat Services
April 5		  9:00am		  Virtual Torah Study with Rabbi Marc
April 5		  10:30am 	 Be’Mitzvah – Felix Baar 
April 6		  9:30am		  Religious School 
April 7		  11:30am 	 Crafts and Conversation
April 10		 6:30pm		 Choir Rehearsal
April 10		 7:00pm		 Board of Trustees Meeting 
April 11		 6:00pm		 Shabbat Services 
April 12		 9:00am		  Virtual Torah Study with Rabbi Marc
April 13		 6:00pm		 Temple Ohev Sholom Passover Congregational 
				     Seder
April 16		 6:00pm		 Confirmation +
April 17		 6:30pm		 Choir Rehearsal
April 18		 7:00pm		 Shabbat Services 
April 19		 9:00am		  Virtual Torah Study with Rabbi Marc
April 19		 10:00am 	 Tot Shabbat
April 21		 11:30am 	 Crafts and Conversation
April 23		 7:30pm		 Yom Hashoah Reading of the Names at Kesher 
				     Israel
April 24		 12:00am 	 Yom Hashoah Reading of the Names at Kesher 
				     Israel
April 25		 6:00pm  	 Shabbat Services
April 26		 9:00am		  Virtual Torah Study with Rabbi Marc
April 26		 10:30am 	 Be’Mitzvah – Evelyn Hjelm 
April 27		 9:30am		  Religious School
April 27		 9:30am		  Sisterhood Board Budget Meeting 
April 27		 11:00am 	 Book Club
April 27		 4:00pm		 Market Square Concert: Jasper String Quartet
April 28		 11:30am 	 Crafts and Conversation



MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT
I am delighted to share some wonderful news with 
all of you. After months of thoughtful discussions, 
interviews, site visits and careful consideration, I 
am thrilled to announce that Temple Ohev Sholom 
has officially finalized its contract with Rabbi Tzvia 
Jasper, who will be joining our community as our 
new Rabbi, effective July 1, 2025.

As many of you know, finding the right spiritual 
leader for our congregation has been an important 
priority for our congregation. We set out to find 
someone who not only shares our commitment 
to Jewish values but also understands the unique 
spirit and character of our synagogue family. After a 
thorough search process, it became clear that Rabbi 
Jasper was the perfect match.

Rabbi Tzvia Jasper brings with her a wealth of 
experience, a deep commitment to fostering 
meaningful connections within the Jewish 
community, and a vision for spiritual growth and outreach. She has a strong background 
in Jewish teachings and has demonstrated an ability to inspire people of all ages, 
backgrounds, and stages in their Jewish journey. Rabbi Jasper’s passion for nurturing a 
warm, inclusive, and welcoming atmosphere aligns perfectly with the values that Temple 
Ohev Sholom holds dear.

Rabbi Jasper’s leadership style is collaborative and community oriented. During her 
visit to our synagogue, she made an immediate connection with members of our 
congregation, offering insightful and thought-provoking sermons, engaging with 
families, and demonstrating a deep respect for our traditions. We were especially 
impressed by her warmth, enthusiasm, and dedication to creating a vibrant spiritual 
environment where everyone feels valued and heard.

Her arrival marks the beginning of an exciting new chapter for our synagogue. We 
believe that under Rabbi Jasper’s leadership, Temple Ohev Sholom will continue to grow 
as a center for Jewish learning, prayer, and community. She is committed to ensuring 
that each member of our congregation finds a place to connect, whether through 
worship, study, or social action.

Please join us in welcoming Rabbi Tzvia Jasper and her family to Temple Ohev Sholom. 
We will be hosting special welcome events throughout the summer, where you will 
have the opportunity to meet her in person and learn more about her vision for our 
congregation. We hope to see you all there and look forward to what will surely be a 
meaningful and enriching new chapter in the life of our synagogue.

B’Shalom,
April Hutcheson
President



RABBI TZVIA JASPER
Over the past three years, I have had the 
honor of serving as Temple Israel's Assistant 
Rabbi. My time in Tulsa, Oklahoma has been 
a period of both personal and professional 
growth, as I have navigated the sacred 
responsibilities and joys of being a Rabbi.

In October, it was announced to my 
congregation that after an offer was extended 
for my contract to be renewed, I had made 
the decision to transition in my career and I 
entered placement. I am honored to have been 
chosen to become the next Rabbi of Temple 
Ohev Sholom! The search was exhaustive and 
took me to many places. Ultimately, Temple 
Ohev Sholom's warmth, innovation, and 
dedication to the future proved to be the right 
fit for my family's next chapter. 

Since the first round of interviews, I could see 
myself within this community. The Zoom calls felt more like conversations than 
interviews, ones that I did not want to end. I was impressed with how the search 
committee was committed to transparency during this process and the joy with 
which they spoke about Ohev. It was contagious, and when it came time to decide 
which congregation I wanted to invest my time and energy in pursuing, there was 
only one choice for me: Temple Ohev Sholom. 

Thank you to each of you who have offered your kind words of encouragement 
and well-wishes. Yonah and I (and our dog, Juju) are excited to explore 
Harrisburg and the neighboring communities, and I cannot wait to begin this 
next chapter together! I look forward to taking walks along the river, discovering 
local coffee shops, restaurants, and farmer’s markets, and getting to know each of 
you in the months and years to come.

Spring is a season of renewal, a time when we reflect on the balance between 
preserving the past and embracing the future. Whether it’s the traditions of the 
Passover Seder or the act of spring cleaning, we are reminded of the importance 
of holding on to what is meaningful while also making room for growth. 
Similarly, as I transition into my new role as your Rabbi, we will work together 
to honor Temple Ohev Sholom’s rich history and sacred traditions, while also 
exploring what it means to embark on this exciting new journey together.  May 
our next chapter be blessed with the same spirit of renewal and growth that fills 
the season of spring – full of excitement, growth, and the promise of a bright 
future. 

With great excitement, 
Your soon-to-be new Rabbi, 
Rabbi Tzvia Jasper



MESSAGE FROM RABBI MARC
As we approach Passover, we must remember 
that we are not celebrating something that 
happened. We are celebrating something that 
happens. Historical or not, the Exodus and 
journey to freedom are ongoing perennial 
experiences. We celebrate the holiday as a 
reminder of what was, what is, and what must 
be.

The Mishnah informs us, “In each and 
every generation, a person stands obligated 
to see themselves as if they left Egypt.” The 
story from struggle to freedom is our story. 
Throughout our lives, we faced challenges we 
had to overcome. Sometimes, these challenges 
were overwhelming. We have lost loved ones, faced obstacles in school and at 
work, battled illnesses and injuries, and come face to face with the moments that 
we felt sure that we could not endure. Slavery in Egypt is our story.

At the same time, we have experienced opportunities for blessings that came 
from nowhere, dug deeper spiritually and found our way through, been held and 
supported by people we love, and at the very least, if you are reading this, you 
lived to face the next day. Rabbi Abraham Joshua Heschel taught us, “Just to be 
is a blessing. Just to live is holy.” Too often, we focus so much on the pain that we 
ignore the blessings surrounding us. A professor once asked me how the sting 
from sticking my finger on a thorn bush was good. He answered, “If you haven’t 
had any feeling in the finger in years, the fact you can feel is, itself, a blessing.”

We cannot always decide what will happen to us. We can always decide what to 
do with it. We cannot always control who comes into our lives. We control how 
we welcome or dismiss them. We cannot know what God does or is. We assuredly 
can know that what we do matters.

As you prepare to sit for Seder this year, look up ways to add a conversation 
about justice and healing to the conversation. Truly, then, you will be like our 
Biblical ancestors, helping each other from oppression into freedom. Ultimately, 
Passover’s mission will not end until the world knows freedom. We are not there 
yet, but Pirke Avot teaches us that we are not obligated to finish the task of peace, 
but we are not allowed not to work for it. Good Yuntiff. 

Rabbi Marc Aaron Kline, J.D., D.D. 
Judgment may well up as a wall of water, but
Righteousness is the mightiest of rivers.



Hello!

Israel holds a special place in my heart.  I 
have travelled there twice, and I love it. 
Reform Judaism also holds a special place 
in my heart. If you are over 18 years of 
age and are Jewish, I am asking you to 
take five minutes out of your schedule 
to vote in the World Zionist Congress 
(WZC).  This vote happens every five 
years and this is the year.  Why is voting 
important?  What is at stake?  Our 
representation in WZC helps protect 
fundamental rights for all Israelis and 
Reform Jewish communities.  If you 
have a love for Israel and the Reform 
Movement, please take a moment to cast your vote.  

Please click the link below and vote “Reform” slate #3.  We will also have 
some “Get Out the Vote Activities” at Ohev.  The voting will take place until 
May 4th.  Please note that voting requires a $5.00 administrative fee to help 
fund the cost of the election. 
Vote for the World Zionist Congress

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to email me reynajose@
ohevsholom.org or give me a call 717 233-6459.  

Reyna Jose
Executive Director

MESSAGE FROM THE EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR



The committee has recently been tasked with generating a Facilities Condition 
Assessment (FCA).  An FCA is a comprehensive evaluation of the condition 
of a facility's various components.  The assessment will be conducted by Steve 
Davidheiser, P.E. and Tim Carre, P.E. 

Tim is a licensed Professional Engineer and has over 30 years of construction 
experience that includes 18 years in the field of structural engineering. Steve is a 
licensed Professional Engineer with over 20 years of construction experience which 
includes preparing detailed budgeting cost estimates for a wide variety of project 
types. Together they will go room by room evaluating the structural elements, 
mechanical systems, electrical systems, etc. In addition to the visual inspections, this 
effort will also include data collection, analysis, and the strategic planning necessary 
to keep facilities in optimal working condition.  

The final product will be a comprehensive snapshot of the facility's health with the 
goal of helping our congregation understand what is working well and what needs 
attention. The assessment will also assist the facilities committee with developing the 
facilities budget and planning for long-term and short-term facility upgrades and 
maintenance items to ensure that our home remains functional and vibrant.  

Recommendations will include cost-savings measures to improve operating 
efficiency long-term, optimizing usage of the existing spaces, and immediate needs 
for repair or replacement of failing or aging systems that have exceeded their useful 
service life if identified.

Currently the annual operating cost of Temple Ohev Sholom is estimated at 
$150,000/year just to keep the lights on and complete minor repairs as needed. 

FACILITIES COMMITTEE REPORT



MAZEL TOV

Felix Baar will be called to the Torah on April 5th at 10:30am. Her Torah 
portion is Vayikra.

Felix is in the 7th grade at Mountain View Middle School (Cumberland 
Valley) where she has been actively involved in stage crew (music and 
soundboard) on multiple productions. She was most recently Soundboard 
Master for Newsies Jr. 

Outside of school, Felix enjoys listening to music, learning new languages, 
and traveling with her family.

Felix's parents, Jennie and Aaron along with siblings Cricket and Escher are 
excited to celebrate Felix’s big day! 

FELIX BARR



MAZEL TOV

On April 26, 2025, Evelyn Ruth Hjelm, a seventh-grade student at Mountain 
View Middle School, will celebrate her Bat Mitzvah. Evelyn is the daughter of 
Jonathan and Kate Hjelm and the younger sister of Max Hjelm. 
 
Evelyn is an enthusiastic Kung Fu student, a cellist in the school orchestra, 
a nature lover, and an aspiring astronomer. During the warmer months, 
she enjoys walking to Conodoguinet Creek to collect rocks and photograph 
wildlife. She also loves sketching, reading, and playing video games. In 
addition to Hebrew, Evelyn has spent the past year as a first-year Spanish 
student and is passionate about writing. 
 
Evelyn is known for her kindness, loyalty to her friends, deep insight, witty 
personality, and wisdom beyond her years. 
 
In Jewish tradition, worn or damaged religious texts that contain God's name 
are buried in a designated area of a cemetery called a "genizah" (Hebrew for 
"hiding place") as a sign of respect. Temple Ohev has a genizah, and Evelyn 
will collect worn texts from the synagogue for internment as part of her 
service project. 
 
Evelyn’s Torah portion, Shemini (Leviticus 9:1–11:47), begins on the eighth 
day in the Tabernacle and details the inauguration of the priesthood and 
the beginning of the Israelites' worship, including the first sacrifices, the 
divine fire consuming the offerings, and the establishment of the Kosher laws 
regarding clean and unclean animals and ritual purity. 

Evelyn Ruth Hjelm



SISTERHOOD REPORT
Dear Congregation,

Sisterhood is just coming away from a great Sisterhood 
Shabbat service. Thank you to everyone who participated and 
joined us.

Please put Sunday, May 4, on your calendar. We are holding an event 
with Recycle Bicycle and collecting bikes that you and your family are no 
longer using. We will be setting up a collection station in the parking lot 
that morning and early afternoon. Recycle Bicycle, located in Harrisburg, 
is a wonderful organization that refurbishes bikes and gives them away to 
children and adults who can’t afford one. This includes people who need a 
bike as a primary source of transportation. Even if the bikes are broken in 
some way, they want them!

We are putting the final details together on our November book event. We are 
planning a great program. Details to come. 

Visit our gift shop; new items are arriving all the time! Stay tuned for specials!
More announcements to come!

Yours,
Jodi Neuschwander and Jeanette Krebs, Sisterhood Co-Presidents 

Celebrating a special occasion or commemorating a yahrzeit?? How about making a 
donation in honor of that occasion or person by sponsoring an Oneg or purchasing 

flowers for our bema on Shabbat?? 

To sponsor an Oneg, please contact Doreen at Doreen819@verizon.net. 
To provide flowers for our bema, contact Fran at  Fr1ca19@yahoo.com.

 Your name and special occasion or special person you are honoring will be listed in our 
Friday evening Shabbat handout. 

Thank you to Linda Stewart 
Who contributed to the Sisterhood 

Flower Fund in memory of:

Husband, Kenneth Stewart
Mother, Faye Doranz

Grandmother, Naomi Doranz 
Uncle Eugene Frahm

Thank you from Barbara Danowitz

Barbara (Bobbie) Danowitz would like to 
thank the many friends who remembered 
her on the occasion of her 90th birthday 

with Uniongrams and Tributes.  She 
greatly appreciates the thoughtfulness.



APRIL CELEBRATION LIST

Mike & Denise Begler
Alan & Melanie Cohn

Elissa Arch
Felix Baar
Kickan Baturin
Michael Baturin
Sarah Brown
Garrett Carre'
Adam Carrick
Roberta Cohen
Steven Ettinger
David Feldman

Jami Friedman
Corky Goldstein
Judy Heckert
Evelyn Hjelm
Jessica Jacobs
Jonathan Klein
Ed Klinepeter
Ross Kluger
Jeanette Krebs
Sophia Krebs

Margot Kuller
Steven Kuller
Steve Landersman
Leah Levinstein
Charles Liebman
Donald Mayer
Martha McGraw
Adina Pearlman
Robert Robinson
Amelia Salenger

Gabby Scott
Rich Sgrignoli
Stefanie Stephan 
Longenecker
Alan Stolberg
Jack Wimer
Bob Wolff
Mel Woolf
Joe Zisman

Kevin & Monica Lutkins
Donald & Whitney Mayer Joel & Barbara Turk



SPECIAL CONTRIBUTIONS/TRIBUTES



SHVITZEN ALTER KAKERS
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TEMPLE OHEV SHOLOM’S  

ADOPT-A-HIGHWAY 
CLEAN-UP 

Saturday, May 3rd 

8:30am-11:15am 
Breakfast sandwiches and coffee will be available for volunteers. 

 

 

 

Please register so we know how much food to prepare: 







APRIL KADDISH LIST



President 
Chairperson: Personnel Committee

April Hutcheson president@ohevsholom.org

President- Elect Steve Davidheiser stevedavidheiser@ohevsholom.org
Vice President 
Chairperson: Strategic Planning

Alan Stolberg alanstolberg@ohevsholom.org

Vice President 
Chairperson: Facilities Committee

Tim Care timcarre@ohevsholom.org

Financial Secretary Erika Saunders erikasaunders@ohevsholom.org
Secretary Elissa Arch secretary@ohevsholom.org
Treasurer 
Chairperson: Finance Committee 
Co-Chair: Investments Committee

Steve Kuller treasurer@ohevsholom.org

Immediate Past President Audrey Miner audreyminer@ohevsholom.org
Trustee 
Co-Chair: By Laws Committee

Jennifer Baar jenniferbaar@ohevsholom.org

Trustee 
Co-Chair: Publicity

Dara Bourassa darabourassa@ohevsholom.org

Trustee Rob Brenner robbrenner@ohevsholom.org
Trustee 
Co-Chair: Membership & Outreach

Eileen Forman eileenforman@ohevsholom.org

Trustee 
Co-Chair: By Laws Committee

Bernice Hausman bernicehausman@ohevsholom.org

Trustee 
Chair: Programming Committee

Patti Hivner pattihivner@ohevsholom.org

Trustee 
Chairperson: Religious School

Jonathan Hjelm jonathanhjelm@ohevsholom.org

Trustee 
Chair: Social Action Committee

Sarah Kawasaki sarahkawasaki@ohevsholom.org

Trustee 
Chairperson: Newsletter 
Co-Chair: Membership & Outreach

Cindy Lynch cindylynch@ohevsholom.org

Trustee 
Chairperson: Worship Committee

Monica Lutkins monicalutkins@ohevsholom.org

Sisterhood Co-President/ 
Co-Chair: Publicity

Jeannette Krebs jeannettekrebs@ohevsholom.org

Sisterhood Co-President Jodi Neuschwander jodineuschwander@ohevsholom.org
Co-Chairs: Ad Hoc Rab-
binic Search/Transition 
Commitee

Shelley Adler 
Bruce Feldman

shelleyadler@ohevsholom.org 
brucefeldman@ohevsholom.org

Chairperson: 
Investments, 
Endownment, Leave a 
Legacy Program, and 
Information Technology

Ari Nepon arinepon@ohevsholom.org

Temple Ohev Sholom – Board of Trustees 2024-2025





NEWSLETTER PRINTING AND MAILING BY:

1000 Hummel Avenue
Lemoyne, PA 17043-1740

717.761.0277 | 717.761.7109
https://client.haas-printing.com/

MONTHLY NEWSLETTER BROUGHT TO YOU BY :
Cindy Lynch – Content editor
Brooke Kibler – Layout and Graphic Design
Send newsletter submissions to – ohevsholombulletin@gmail.com 
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